From: Suzanne Garrett [mailto:Suzanne.Garrett@prrd.bc.ca]

Sent: Friday, June 3, 2016 12:47 PM

To: OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX

Cc: Minister, HLTH HLTH:EX; DMOFFICE, HLTH HLTH:EX; Minister, PSSG PSSG:EX;

Kendall, Perry HLTH:EX; Bernier.MLA, Mike LASS:EX; Pimm.MLA, Pat LASS:EX;

admin@nclga.ca; Chris Cvik

Subject: BC Guidelines for Work Camp Operations

Good afternoon,

At its May 12, 2016 meeting the Peace River Regional District Board discussed Work Camp Guidelines and Regulations.

Please find attached a letter with respect to that subject.

Thank you for your consideration of the Regional Board's concerns.

Suzanne Garrett | Corporate Services Coordinator Direct: 250-784-3206 | suzanne.garrett@prrd.bc.ca

PEACE RIVER REGIONAL DISTRICT | Box 810, 1981 Alaska Highway Avenue, Dawson

Creek, BC V1G 4H8

Toll Free: (24 hrs): 1-800-670-7773 | Office: 250-784-3200 | Fax: 250-784-3200 |

www.prrd.bc.ca

IMPORTANT: The information transmitted herein is confidential and may contain privileged or personal information. It is intended solely for the person or entity to which it is addressed. Any review, re-transmission, dissemination, taking of any action in reliance upon, or other use of this information by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you received this in error, please notify the sender and delete or destroy all digital and printed copies.

From: Westcott, William PREM:EX On Behalf Of OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX

Sent: Monday, June 6, 2016 10:54 AM

To: 'Suzanne.Garrett@prrd.bc.ca'

Subject: FW: BC Guidelines for Work Camp Operations

Thank you for sharing this letter with us. Its contents will be reviewed and you can anticipate follow-up response at the earliest opportunity.

Again, thank you for writing. We do appreciate hearing from you.



June 3, 2016

The Honourable Christy Clark Premier of British Columbia Box 9041, Stn Prov Govt., Victoria, BC V8W 9E1

via email: premier@gov.bc.ca

Dear Premier Clark:

We are writing to request that the completion and release of the final version of the BC Guidelines for Work Camp Operations be considered as imperative.

As you are aware, currently there is no single entity that tracks the existence and location of work camp operations. Various agencies such as the Oil and Gas Commission, Ministry of Health, Ministry of Environment, BC Assessment, and Peace River Regional District, all have knowledge of certain work camp operations, but no single group has access to a consolidated list of who is operating and where. The lack of this vital information by a single agency was emphasized during the recent extensive rural wildfires in the Regional District. Evacuation Orders and Alerts were issued without full knowledge of whether or not all work camp operations were properly notified and accounted for. Fortunately, there were no reports of work camp operations not being notified, but the significant risk remains.

Provincial approval and adoption of the BC Guidelines for Work Camp Operations document will result in a work camp with five or more beds having to register with the health authority. The information they provide through the Environmental Health Plan as part of the registration process will provide valuable information on the location of work camps how many beds (possible evacuees) are involved.

diverse, vast, abundant,

PLEASE REPLY TO:

X 80x 810, 1961 Alaska Ave, Dawson Creek, BC V1G 4H8 Tel: (250) 784-3200 or (800) 670-7773 Fax: (250) 784-3201 Email: prrd.dc@prrd.bc.ca 9505 100 St, Fort St. John, BC V1J 4N4 Tel: (250) 785-8084 Fax: (250) 785-1125 Email: prrd.fsj@prrd.bc.ca Although the primary intent of the Work Camp Operations Guidelines document is to establish minimum conditions essential to good health, the benefit of sharing the Environment Health Plan information will allow the Regional District to develop better plans during emergencies and aid in day to day planning by knowing who is operating in the Electoral Areas.

Yours truly,

Brad Sperling Acting Chair

cc: The Honourable Terry Lake. Minister of Health hith.minister@gov.bc.ca
Deputy Minister Stephen Brown, Ministry of Health hith.dmoffice@gov.bc.ca
The Honourable Mike Morris, Minister of Public Safety and Solicitor General

PSSG.Minister@gov.bc.ca

Dr. Perry Kendall, Provincial Health Officer Perry Kendall@gov.bc.ca

Mike Bernier, MLA – Peace River South mike.bernier.MLA@leg.bc.ca

Pat Pimm, MLA – Peace River North pat.pimm.MLA@leg.bc.ca

NCLGA admin@nclga.ca